國立臺灣藝術大學 113 學年度日間暨進修學士班轉學生招生考試試題

共同學科:英文

說明: 一、本試題	紙共6負,試題紙	上請勿作答。		
二、答案請	依序在電腦答案卡	上使用 2B 鉛筆作答	並注意題號。	
三、本試題	紙須與答案卡一併	繳回。		
四、單一選	擇題。共40題,每	p題答對得 2.5 分,答	答錯不倒扣。	
I. Vocabulary and Ph	rases 詞彙與慣用語	晉:1至10題,請依據	[句意選出正確答案。	
1 is often painful	, but we can learn fr	com it.		
(A) Fails	` '	(C) Failed	, ,	
2. Mark was not happy	about being o	f the project. He plans	s to go talk to the	
professor in charge.				
(A) included	(B) excluded	(C) explained	(D) indicated	
3. The source of inform	nation is quite	_ because it was publi	shed in a well-known	
scholarly journal.				
(A) reliable	(B) decadent	(C) decidable	(D) presentable	
4. His pacing back and	forth in the room	his nervousness.		
(A) recites	(B) resents	(C) repeals	(D) reveals	
5. The "Middle Ages" of	exhibit at H Museun	n contains a number o	of important	
from the 5 th century A.	D.			
(A) artifacts	(B) instances	(C) qualities	(D) curators	
6. Sun Power is a	company which is	committed to helping	sustain the natural	
environment.				
(A) progressive	(B) progress	(C) progression	(D) progressively	
7. The government repo	ort suggests that the	agricultural sector is	too on favorable	
climatic conditions.		_		
(A) rely	(B) reluctant	(C) reliant	(D) reliance	
8. Her unfamiliarity with the topic of her speech her fear about speaking in				
public.	-			
(A) muted	(B) magnified	(C) magnificent	(D) magnitude	
9. Travelers who book	their trips through S	tar Destinations recei	ve personalized	
detailing their flights a	nd other travel infor	mation.		
(A) itineraries	(B) signs	(C) blueprints	(D) possessions	
10. Since insurance pol	licies are so complic	ated now, we should l	hire a manager just to	
our employees' health insurance program.				
(A) adapt	(B) adopt	(C) acknowledge	(D) administer	

II. Grammar 文法測導	台:11 至 20 題,請 :	選出正確的答案。	
11 the Marsden I	Literary Society was f	ounded last year, it a	lready has over 200
registered members.			
(A) Although	(B) Because	(C) In spite of	(D) Besides
12. There are many tree	es in this town.	of them are over 50 years old.	
(A) Much	(B) Most	(C) One	(D) Both
13. Your younger sister	went to Canada,	_ she?	
(A) wasn't	(B) hasn't	(C) didn't	(D) won't
14. I the painting	for a long time, but I	still could not figure	out what was so
special about it.			
(A) swore at	(B) gazed at	(C) glad at	(D) glanced at
15. Mark admitted	on the final exam. H	However, after further	r consideration,
Professor Lin decided t	o give him a chance t	o retake the test.	
(A) to cheat	(B) that he cheats	(C) being cheated	(D) to cheating
16. This report shows	that more and more	young people in Taiv	wan are unemployed
has been severely	affecting society's va	alues and beliefs.	
(A) what	(B) that	(C) which	(D) it
17. Our university's lib	rary has the most	collection of resear	arch materials for the
arts in the country. It in	cludes books, journal	s, and magazines.	
(A) intelligent	(B) consistent	(C) intensive	(D) extensive
18. If the division head	l had not resigned la	st month, our compa	ny probably its
sales record.			
(A) would break	(B) would have	(C) had been	(D) will have
	broken	breaking	broken
19. The greater the nur	mber of clients the sa	les department has, t	the it is to keep
all of them satisfied.			
(A) most	(B) more	(C) challengingly	(D) challenginger
challenging	challenging		
20. The website has be	een receiving over fi	ve thousand hits per	day and we are not
sure if the server can co	ontinue to handle	high volume of traf	fic.
(A) so	(B) such	(C) so much	(D) such a

III. Cloze Test 克漏字測驗: 21 至 30 題,請選出正確的答案填入句子中。

Nearly every day in every city around the world, you can hear the following complaints. "The traffic is terrible and it's getting worse!" "The pollution is _(21)_ and it's going to kill us!" "It's so noisy in the city! There is no peace and quiet." Most of these complaints are true, _(22)_ sometimes. However, if the city is such a bad place to live, why are cities growing in _(23)_ in every country?

The simple _(24)_ is opportunity. Cities provide the best education and health care and the most interesting environment. The country is cleaner, quieter, and friendlier, but apparently, people are more interested in their work and their children's education. That is _(25)_, according to the United Nations, just over half of the world's population is now living in cities, and the cities are growing. Welcome to city living. Welcome to the future.

21. (A) awful	(B) beneficial	(C) gorgeous	(D) meaningful
22. (A) at most	(B) at least	(C) at best	(D) at large
23. (A) amount	(B) size	(C) length	(D) depth
24. (A) way	(B) method	(C) answer	(D) idea
25. (A) how	(B) why	(C) what	(D) when

Reading is like skiing. When done well, when _(26)_ by experts, both reading and skiing are graceful, harmonious activities. When done by beginners, both are awkward, frustrating, and slow.

Learning to ski is one of the most humiliating experiences an adult can _(27)_. After all, an adult has been walking for a long time; he knows where his feet are; he knows how to put one foot in front of _(28)_in order to get somewhere. But as soon as he puts skis on his feet, it is as though he has to learn to walk all over again. He slips and slides, falls down, has trouble getting up, get his skis crossed, tumbles again, and generally looks-and feels-like a fool.

The point about skiing is that you _(29)_ be thinking about the separate acts that, together, make a smooth turn. In other words, you must learn to forget the separate actions and simply perform all of them together as an integrated whole.

It is the same with reading. Probably you have been reading _(30)_ a lifetime, and having to learn all over again would be humiliating. But it is just as true of reading as it is of skiing that you cannot coalesce a lot of different acts into one complex, harmonious performance until you become expert at each of them.

26. (A) done	(B) did	(C) do	(D) does
27. (A) undermine	(B) underpass	(C) undergo	(D) underline
28. (A) each other	(B) the other	(C) it	(D) them
29. (A) should	(B) should not	(C) would	(D) would not
30. (A) on	(B) in	(C) at	(D) for

IV. Reading Comprehension 閱讀測驗:31 至 40 題,請閱讀文章後選出正確答案。

The unusual climate change resulting from global warming has aroused more and more of the world's attention. One of the biggest causes of global warming is carbon dioxide emissions as nations keep burning oil, coal, and natural gas to maintain

factories, houses, and cars. To reduce carbon dioxide emissions and prevent climate change, we can do lots of simple things around the house to save energy. Here are some simple tips:

- Always make sure to turn off the lights when leaving a room.
- Avoid leaving household appliances not in use on standby.
- Replace ordinary light bulbs with energy-saving ones, which will effectively cut down on the amount of electricity used per household.
- If doing a small load of laundry, select the washing machine's half-load option.
- Fix leaky water taps and replace old inefficient water heaters.
- * Remember: If every household takes these little steps, the result will be big savings for all. More importantly, we can make a real difference for ourselves and our environment.
- 31. Who is this article mainly written for?
 - (A) Housewives
 - (B) Businessmen
 - (C) Everyone
 - (D) Factory workers
- 32. According to this article, what is the main reason behind global warming?
 - (A) Turning off the lights
 - (B) Using energy-saving light bulbs
 - (C) Arousing awareness of climate change
 - (D) Too much carbon dioxide in the atmosphere
- 33. According to this article, which of the following statements is NOT true about being efficient with energy?
 - (A) Use the washing machine properly.
 - (B) Leave the lights on when you are away.
 - (C) Turn off an appliance if you don't need to use it right away.
 - (D) Fix leaky water taps.
- 34. Where would you probably find this article?
 - (A) A flyer displaying a variety of appliances
 - (B) A newspaper advertisement column
 - (C) Websites related to saving energy
 - (D) An instruction manual for a washing machine
- 35. What does the article advise when doing a small load of laundry?
 - (A) use half-load option on the washing machine
 - (B) use free option on the washing machine
 - (C) throw the laundry away
 - (D) put the laundry together

Lincoln & Associates Law Firm,

The personal injury specialists

Have you been injured in a work-related accident and still have problems getting compensation? Have you been stuck paying the hospital bills and doctors' fees for your injuries, while your employer pays nothing? It's not your fault you were injured on the job. If your employer refuses to pay personal injury claims, don't wait any longer. Call us today, and we'll help you get what you're owed.

Lincoln & Associates 45 Sunny Boulevard, Jacksonville, FL 76334 (207) 872-3434

Dear Lincoln & Associates,

I recently saw your advertisement in Home Repairs Magazine, and it caught my eye. I have been unable to work for nearly a year now due to an injury that occurred while was working for the Plymouth Construction Company. I've been receiving some workers' compensation benefits from the government, but Plymouth has refused to pay remuneration for the accident. What's worse, is they dismissed me when those injuries prevented me from going to work.

I was the foreman in charge of the West Beach building project last spring when a forklift malfunctioned and dropped a bundle of steel beams. I was standing close by and tried to jump out of the way, but a beam hit my leg and hip, and I have had problems walking ever since. At this point, I'm looking to sue Plymouth for loss of salary and damages due to wrongful dismissal. I believe what happened is clearly their fault since it was a problem with their equipment, and that we would have a good chance at winning this case. I would like to know what your firm charges for a consultation, and also the cost estimate of going through the suing process. Please reply to my email address at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely, Daniel Lee

- 36. What is being advertised?
 - (A) Medical insurance
 - (B) Employment counseling
 - (C) Private legal support

- (D) An investment opportunity
- 37. What does Lincoln & Associates claim to be able do?
 - (A) Get clients discounts on health services
 - (B) Provide coverage on prescription drugs
 - (C) Make appointments with medical specialists
 - (D) Get money for clients who have been injured
- 38. Where has Mr. Lee been getting money from?
 - (A) Benefits from the government
 - (B) Insurance payoffs
 - (C) Charity funds
 - (D) The West Beach building project
- 39. Why does Mr. Lee want money from Plymouth?
 - (A) They owe him pension benefits.
 - (B) They are responsible for his injuries.
 - (C) They didn't pay him for overtime work.
 - (D) They didn't give him a raise he deserved.
- 40. What information does Mr. Lee ask for?
 - (A) An assessment of his case
 - (B) The results of an investigation
 - (C) Plymouth's compensation plans
 - (D) The fees requested by the law firm

--- 題目結束 ---